MDS and 7 day prescriptions
The question of 7 day prescriptions and MDS is raised occasionally and a GP practice may unilaterally convert all prescriptions to longer timeframes. Pharmacists must be prepared to remind GPs of the clinical risks that are associated with a change in prescription period.
These, as with the original requirement for MDS, must be assessed on a patient by patient basis.

 There is no scope for instalment dispensing on a standard FP10. If you receive a prescription for 28 days medication, then it should all be provided to the patient as one instalment.
The following must then be considered:
· Does the patient have suitable storage for 4 weeks MDS?

· Will the patient get confused between the different week’s supplies?

· Is there a risk of accidental or deliberate overdose?

· Is there a risk of the patient believing they have run out of medicines?

· Are there any doubts about stability of any of the medicines over a prolonged removal from original packaging? (eg Usual packaging in foil blister packs indicates higher than usual sensitivity to moisture or light)
· Is the patient’s regime likely to be stable over the period supplied?

There is no scope for the return to pharmacy and reuse of dispensed medicines within the NHS. If the patient’s medication changes: either a supplementary supply must be arranged, or the contents of the MDS device must be discarded and a new one generated from a new set of prescriptions.

The scope for medication errors as a result of poor communication about dosage or medication changes in patients supplied with MDS is huge. The LPC has developed a template which you can discuss with your local GPs for communication about patients on MDS. It is also worthwhile to explore any difficulties the GPs have with the generation of prescriptions. If it is an administrative difficulty, then the use of repeat dispensing can significantly reduce their workload. If the pharmacy is submitting repeat requests, then there may be a particular day of the week that may be more appropriate than others. Equally you may wish to raise awareness that if the GP or other healthcare professional is concerned about a patient’s adherence then the correct course of action is to refer to you for assessment and appropriate action rather than raising a patient expectation of MDS.
A professional discussion around communications and patient benefits will be more productive than an argument about funding.

The LPC is aware that much of the demand for MDS is generated through Domiciliary Care Policies. We are starting to talk to social care commissioners and to domiciliary care providers about this issue.
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